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Guatemala, 27th February 1877
Dear Mr. Sander,
I arrived here on the 20th and today I have drawn a cheque for £100 on Messrs. E. Ascoli & Co. $150 are for me and the rest is for Franz.

Tomorrow I shall go to Coban in the North, Alta Vera Paz, and I shall see what I can find there. The uncle writes that there are Lycaste skinneri to be found and Odontoglossum grande.

Today I bought a mule for the …is very expensive. Please write soon and send your letters to Messrs.  E. Ascoli & Co, Guatemala. I travelled from San José to here with the mail and therefore was unable to stop anywhere. At a place where we had breakfast I found an Epidendrum. Judging by the description in the Orchid Grower’s Manual, it was E. macrochilum roseum. I had dried a flower in my wallet and last Sunday someone stole my wallet. It contained nothing else except the letter from the uncle in which he described the orchids.
Today it is raining but not too much. The uncle writes about an old town gardener who is supposed to live hear. I have not been able to find him yet. 

I found a Cattleya here, it flowers carmine red and has been planted here in the alameda. Could it be Cattleya skinneri ? I Have not heard from Franz since November. Please write soon how the halli have arrived.

I have been doing nothing for a long time now.

Yours truly,
E. Klaboch
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